Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

January 25, 2000

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Dale Donovan and Lawrence Gallagher.  Selectman Peter Hall was absent.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

The Board met with Police Chief Rosenthal and discussed:

a) Police Federation Contract – the Board signed the Police Federation Contract.

b) Police Department Operating Budget – discussed departmental budget requests vs. the Town Administrator’s recommendation for salaries and wages for a full-time officer and special officer lines and overtime.

c) 111-F issue – to be discussed at the next regular Board meeting.

The Board met with Town Clerk/Treasurer Dawn Rickman to discuss her budget requests for the following budgets:

1) #145 Town Clerk/Treasurer – Ms. Rickman requested that her pay increase request be included in a town meeting article rather than in the operating budget.

2) #158 Tax Title – discussed budget estimates from the current tax title attorney vs. Town Counsel.

3) #162 Elections/Registration – increase due to two extra elections scheduled for the upcoming year.

4) #753 Short Term Loan Interest – increase due to short-term borrowing for dredging and the new DPW building.

Budgets #911 County Retirement, #913 Unemployment Compensation and #914 Group Insurance Health were also discussed.

The Board met with Shellfish Constable Richard Dickey to discuss his budget requests for FY 2001 including:

1) #179 Shellfish – Mr. Dickey distributed a revised budget request.  Increases in seminars and training, printing, seminars and training meals/lodging and part-time salaries and wages were noted.

2) Vehicle capital budget request – it was suggested that Mr. Dickey speak with Police Chief Rosenthal to ascertain whether the Shellfish Department will be able to use the Police Departments 4-wheel drive vehicle when it is replaced by a new vehicle.

3) #180 Shellfish Conservation/Propagation – amounts requested for cultch, seed and insurance were discussed.

The Board met with Town Accountant Pat Eagar to discuss her budget requests for FY 2001 including:

1) #121 Audit – increase attributed to new standards including accounting of fixed assets.

2)  #135 Accountant – expenses for seminars and training and travel in relation to attendance at conferences were discussed.

Ms. Eagar requested responses to her prior memos to the Board regarding financial and budget issues.

The Board met with Town Collector Marianne Nickerson to discuss her FY 2001 budget requests for #146 Town/Tax Collector and #756 Interest on Real Estate Tax Refunds.  Ms. Nickerson 
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requested a 3% salary increase to be included in a town meeting article rather than in the operating budget.

The Board discussed budget #292 Dog Officer.  Dog Officer, Lorial Russell, was not in attendance because she had to leave the meeting to go to another job.  Discussion included requests for telephone and travel expenses as well as salaries and wages.  The Town Administrator was asked to provide back-up figures for the Dog Officer’s work hours.

There was consensus to meet on Thursday, January 27th at 11:00 a.m. in the Town Hall Conference Room and Friday, January 28th at 2:00 p.m. to further discuss budget matters.

The Board discussed:

a) Findings re:  investigation of the submission of the project evaluation form for the State Revolving Fund – to next meeting.

b) Special Town Meeting motions:

· Article 1:  White to move this article.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted 3-1, with White voting against, not to include two additional items in the motion regarding preliminary assessment of potential impacts of new water system on the water table, function of septic system, and the coastal waters and conduct of several workshops on planning issues associated with a new water system.

· Article 2:  Grossman to move this article.

· Article 3:  Donovan to move this article.

· Article 4. Gallagher to move this article.

c) Nitrate Removal System – the Town Administrator noted that the nitrate removal system brought to the Board’s attention by Paul Conor, had been discontinued by the manufacturer.  It was requested that the information from the manufacturer be supplied to the Board in writing.

d) Police/Fire Station ventilation system – it was requested that the Town Administrator forward a written request to the Building and Needs Assessment Committee requesting that the Committee meet with the Fire Chief to discuss the ventilation system.

On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously at 4:32 p.m. to recess this meeting until Thursday, January 27th at 11:00 a.m., at the Town Hall Conference Room, second floor.
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